

## NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POLICE ORGANIZATIONS, INC.

Representing America's Finest

317 South Patrick Street. ~ Alexandria, Virginia ~ 22314-3501 (703) 549-0775 ~ (800) 322-NAPO ~ Fax: (703) 684-0515 www.napo.org ~ Email: info@napo.org

## **EXECUTIVE OFFICERS**

January 26, 2017

MICHAEL McHALE
President
Florida Police Benevolent
Association

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley United States Senate 135 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

JOHN A. FLYNN Vice President Patrolmen's Benevolent Association of New York City

Dear Senator Grassley:

TODD HARRISON Recording Secretary Combined Law Enforcement Association of Texas

On behalf of the National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO), I am writing to you to express our support for S. 52, which will bar aliens associated with a criminal gang from entering the United States and make clear that they are not eligible for deferred deportation and should be placed in an expedited removal process.

SEAN M. SMOOT Treasurer Police Benevolent & Protective Association of Illinois

NAPO is a coalition of police units and associations from across the United States that serves to advance the interests of America's law enforcement through legislative and legal advocacy, political action, and education. Founded in 1978, NAPO now represents more than 1,000 police units and associations, 241,000 sworn law enforcement officers, and more than 100,000 citizens who share a common dedication to fair and effective crime control and law enforcement.

MARC KOVAR Sergeant-at-Arms New Jersey State Policemen's Benevolent Association

According to the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), there are approximately 33,000 violent street gangs, motorcycle gangs, and prison gangs with about 1.4 million members criminally active in the U.S. and Puerto Rico today. Gangs have been directly linked to drug and gun trafficking, prostitution and human trafficking, fraud, violent maining, and assault and murder.

CRAIG D. LALLY
Executive Secretary
Los Angeles Police

Protective League

Cross-border crime by gangs is a significant concern for law enforcement. It impacts communities both along our Southwest border and across the country as drugs trafficked across the border are transported and sold on our neighborhood streets. With these drugs come an increase in assaults, larceny and burglary to our communities. By targeting aliens associated with criminal gangs, S. 52 would give law enforcement an important tool in fighting cross-border gang crimes as well as the steady growth in gang participation nationwide.

RICHARD WEILER
Parliamentarian
Police Officers Labor Council
of Michigan

NAPO stands ready to support with any efforts necessary to pass this important legislation. If you have any questions, or if we can be of further assistance, please feel free to contact me at: (703) 549-0775.

WILLIAM J. JOHNSON, CAE Executive Director and General Counsel

Sincerely,

William J. Johnson, CAE

**Executive Director**